AG/RES. 2761 (XLII-O/12)


FOLLOW-UP ON THE RECOMMENDATIONS CONTAINED IN THE “REPORT OF THE SPECIAL WORKING GROUP TO REFLECT ON THE WORKINGS OF THE
INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS WITH A VIEW TO STRENGTHENING THE INTER-AMERICAN HUMAN RIGHTS SYSTEM”
/
(Adopted at the fourth plenary session, held on June 5, 2012)
THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY,

RESOLVES,

1. To welcome the report of the Special Working Group to Reflect on the Workings of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights with a View to Strengthening the Inter-American Human Rights System, approved by the Permanent Council on January 25, 2012 (AG/doc.5310/12). 

2. To instruct the Permanent Council, on the basis of the report, to draw up proposals for its application in dialogue with all the parties involved. 

3. Within a period of six months or no later than the first quarter of 2013, said proposals will be presented for the consideration of a Special Session of the General Assembly.
FOOTNOTE

1.
….  This dialogue should include member states, the human rights organs, and civil society.  The July 2011-December 2011 reflection process resulted in a set of recommendations that should be considered by all elements of the system.  The recommendations include more robust use of friendly settlements and increased funding for the system.  The recommendations adopted by the Permanent Council on January 25, 2012 are non-binding and those recommendations directed to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights ("Commission") remain within the Commission's purview to implement, as appropriate, in a manner that strengthens its work.  No efforts should be undertaken to attempt to force implementation of these non-binding recommendations. Furthermore, each party to whom the recommendations are directed deserves the time to consider and respond to the recommendations.  The human rights organs of the OAS are critical to the promotion and protection of human rights in the hemisphere and are globally recognized and respected.  The Commission in particular has been, and remains, an important voice in addressing human rights situations in all countries, including our own.  Every member state should take pride in the Commission's role, historically and today, as an independent body that is respected throughout the world for its steadfast commitment to human rights, even in the face of the harshest criticism.

�.	The United States will not block consensus on this resolution. The United States supports an open, constructive, dialogue on how to strengthen the Inter-American Human Rights System (IAHRS)…





